
 

Sentinel Newsletter           
It’s the little things that make the “BIG” difference. 
 

GENERAL BOARD MEETING 
Monday, October 22, 2018 @ 7:30 PM 

Bellerose Assembly of God — 240-15 Hillside Avenue, Bellerose, NY 11426 
 

AGENDA 
1. Community Time 
2. Meeting Called to Order  
3. Pledge of Allegiance 
4. Elected Officials — Welcome 
5. Chairman’s Report — Clive Williams  
6. District Manager’s Remarks — Mark McMillan 
7. NYPD Report — Inspector Netis Gilbert, Commanding Officer, 105 Precinct 
8. Voting Items 

 BSA Cal. # 115-53-BZ: 252-02 Union Turnpike, New Hyde Park Service Station 
 BSA Cal. # 215-58-BZ: 77-40 Hewlett Street, New Hyde Park Service Station 
 ULURP Application # 190004 MMQ 
 De-mapping a city street that would facilitate construction of NYPD’s new 116 Precinct  Station
 house building and related parking an landscaping. 
 Community District Needs and Budget Requests 

9. Committee Reports 
10. Roll Call 
11. Approve Minutes — September 2018 
12. Public Speaking Time 

13. Adjournment 

O
ctober 22, 2018 

NEXT GENERAL BOARD MEETING, Monday, November 19, 2018  
Bellerose Assembly of God   240-15 Hillside Avenue, Bellerose, NY 11426 

November Committee Meetings @ QCB13 Board Office 

 Seniors (SSSSNC) 11.1.18 @ 7:00 pm 

 Land Use 11.5.18 @ 7:30 pm 
 Public Safety  11.7.18 @ 7:00 pm 
 Parks and Environment 11.8.18 @ 7:30 pm 
 Youth, Education and Libraries 11.13.18 @ 7:30 pm 
 Economic Development 11.14.18 @ 7:00 pm 
 Health 11.15.18 @ 7:00 pm 







 

Represent Queens Community Board 13 in the upcoming community parades! 
We are looking for participants to carry the banner and join us as we  

represent QCB13 in the following two parades: 



 



Building owners are legally required to provide heat and 
hot water to their tenants. Hot water must be provided 
365 days per year at a constant minimum temperature of 
120 degrees Fahrenheit.  
According to NYC Housing Preservation and  
Development, heat must be provided between October 
1 and May 31 i.e. "Heat Season," under the following  
conditions: 
Day 
Between the hours of 6:00am and 10:00pm, if the outside 
temperature falls below 55 degrees, the inside  
temperature is required to be at least 68 degrees  
Fahrenheit. 
Night 
Between the hours of 10:00pm and 6:00am, the inside 
temperature is required to be at least 62 degrees  
Fahrenheit. 

  



Pols seek DEP help to ID pipe failure source 

Queens Chronicle| October 11, 2018         By: Michael Gannon 

 

Elected officials representing Queens Village are seeking the city’s help in diagnosing just how underground  
residential water lines have been deteriorating and failing at a rate they call inexplicable. 

Officials believe the pipes are failing because of a process called electrolysis, which Councilman Barry Grodenchik (D
-Oakland Gardens) and Assemblyman Clyde Vanel (D-Queens Village) are saying has led to chronic and persistent 
water main breaks. 

In a joint statement, Grodenchik and Vanel said some residents who with repeated line breaks have been dropped 
from an insurance program that helps homeowners fix pipes that connect to city mains because they have been 
called too often. 

“One line breaking is bad luck, two are a coincidence but 15 to 20 homes with broken pipes are indicative of a  
systemic problem that exists under the streets,” Grodenchik told the Chronicle. 

He and Vanel point to plumbers who have repaired lines in the area of Winchester Boulevard and Braddock Avenue 
repeatedly for the last several years, professionals who say electrolysis is the culprit. 

Vanel and Grodenchik are asking the city’s Department of Environmental Protection to conduct a study aimed at 
identifying the source of the electricity, which they believe is traceable to underground utility lines. 

“It’s important to find out who is causing the problem, but more important for the community is fixing the problem 
now,” Vanel said. “... A thorough and detailed study by the [DEP] would greatly benefit the constituents in the  
neighborhood, as well as help other communities facing the same issue.” 

A DEP spokesman, in an email to the Chronicle, said the agency has been active on the matter. 

“DEP shares the frustration of the homeowners — private water service lines should not be failing this often,” the 
spokesman wrote. “We have discussed the issue with some of the property owners, the Council Member and the  
private utilities, and expressed our concern that stray voltage may be causing the pipes to fail.” 



  Queens congressman passes bill to reduce air traffic noise over Queens, Long Island 

Qns.com | Friday, October 12, 2018                  By: Josh Towner 

Several provisions in a new law that the 
president signed this month aim to  
reduce noise over the skies of Queens and 
Long Island. 
Congressman Tom Suozzi announced that 
he secured several provisions in the Federal 
Aviation Administration Reauthorization Act, 
which the President signed into law Oct. 5, 
which are designed to lower the amount of 
noise pollution over his district, which covers 
northeast Queens, northern Nassau and 
northwestern Suffolk counties. 
“The people of Long Island and Queens  

deserve to live in peace and quiet,” Suozzi said. “Today, we are taking another step closer to mitigating 
aircraft noise and improving quality of life for those impacted by incessant aircraft noise.” 
The new legislation will require a multitude of actions from the FAA, most of which are research  
related. The FAA will explore measuring sound in different ways, leading to new studies on the  
impact of air traffic noise on communities and residents in terms of health and economics. The  
studies will also look into phasing out the loudest planes. The FAA will review its community  
involvement policies and appoint a new community ombudsman to meet with local community leaders 
and navigate conflicts. 
Additionally, the new legislation will enforce the new, alternative North Shore Helicopter Route, which will 
reduce flights by an estimated 50 percent and keep remaining flights at a much higher altitude. Airport  
operators must also submit noise exposure maps when a change in noise levels is expected. 
Suozzi is the co-chair of the Quiet Skies Caucus, a group of 41 Representatives seeking to raise awareness 
of aircraft noise and make meaningful solutions. 



 

Thirty-five Attorneys General across the U.S., including  
Barbara D. Underwood of New York, have asked the  
Federal Communication Commission to help phone  
service providers to block more illegal robocalls.  

Under the 2017 Call Blocking Order, phone  
companies can already determine which calls are  
legitimate and block those that are not. The  
proposed law would help service providers block more 
calls including “neighbor spoofing.” This is when the  
consumer receives a robocall from a number that  
appears to be in the same local area code in order to hide the caller’s identity and encourage the con-
sumer to answer the call. 

“Unwanted robocalls aren’t just a nuisance – they’re a means for scammers to take advantage of unsus-
pecting New Yorkers,” said Underwood. “New Yorkers have been bombarded with these  
illegal robocall scams – including the all-too-common spoofed calls that appear to come from a neighbor 
– and it’s time for federal action.” 

The FCC received 4.5 million complaints about robocalls in 2017, two and a half times more than 2014. 
People have already discovered new ways to avoid the call blocking measures the FCC put in place last 
year. 

“Virtually anyone can send millions of illegal robocalls and frustrate law enforcement with just a computer, 
inexpensive software and an internet connection,” the Attorneys General said in their report filed to the 
FCC. 

The proposed law would allow phone companies to use new technology to block illegal spoof calls even if 
they appear to come from a legitimate phone number. This would begin in early 2019. 

The FCC has not yet responded to the new proposed rules. 

Attorneys General call on the FCC to help phone service providers to stop spoof calls 

Qns.com | Wednesday, October 10, 2018                 By: Emma Miller 







Postal workers rally against proposed privatization 
Queens Examiner | October 10, 2018             By: Benjamin Fang 

Dozens of postal workers and union leaders rallied on Monday to send this 
message to President Donald Trump: U.S. Mail is not for sale. 

As part of a nationwide day of action, the letter carriers expressed their  
ardent opposition to the president’s proposal to privatize the postal agency. 
They were joined by Congresswoman Grace Meng, who rallied with them 
outside her Flushing office. 

“Selling the postal service to private corporations would be a disaster for our country,” Meng said. 

In April, Trump issued an executive order creating a task force to look into the Postal Service’s operations 
and finances. Meng noted that two months later, the administration put forth a proposal to privatize the 
agency in a government reorganization plan. 

Meng said not only would that small businesses, who rely on the postal service, but also the workers, who 
could lose their jobs in the shuffle. 

“If the agency were to be privatized, we all stand to be socked with higher delivery costs and a reduction 
of services,” she said, “especially in areas where it’s not profitable for private companies to make  
deliveries, like rural areas throughout our country.” 

She added that Queens residents won’t accept rising prices and a decrease in service. Even when there 
are rumors of possible closure of a neighborhood post office, residents make it clear they need their facility 
open. 

The congresswoman is a co-sponsor of a resolution in the House that seeks to block the privatization of the 
agency. The bipartisan resolution has 223 co-sponsors, and is currently in the House Oversight and  
Government Reform Committee. 

A similar measure in the Senate has 42 co-sponsors, and has been referred to the Homeland Security and 
Governmental Affairs Committee. 

“It would be unacceptable for corporate profits to be made on the backs of the millions of Americans 
who depend on the services of the postal service,” Meng said. “We are taking this privatization plan, put-
ting a ‘return to sender’ and sending it back to 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue.” 

Randi Weingarten, president of the American Federation of Teachers, said often in rural communities, 
there is only a school and a post office. The post office is relied upon to be the “communication link be-
tween them and everyone else,” she said. 

“It is what binds urban, suburban and rural. It is what has bound us since the earliest days of our America,” 
she said. “So how dare Donald Trump and the Republicans try to make a buck off the American people?” 

George Mangold, president of the New York State Association of Letter Carriers, said that the postal ser-
vice is in the United States Constitution and shouldn’t be privatized. Tony Paolillo, president of the local 
Flushing branch of the union, said they deliver to 157 million delivery points, and add one million every 
year. 

Paolillo said the Trump administration seems to have a “foregone conclusion” that the service should be 
dismantled. He warned that that action would have catastrophic effects. 

“Privatizing this postal service will be absolutely disastrous,” he said. 



Queens constituents, elected officials offer suggestions on how to  
improve tax system 

TimesLedger.com|October 15, 2018                By: Naeisha Rose 
York College was the site of a tax reform public hearing last week, where elected officials 
and residents of all different types of property were able to address concerns about the 
current tax system and make suggestions. 

The meeting was held at the school’s Milton Bassin Performing Arts Center. 

State Sen. Leroy Comrie (D-St. Albans) spoke on behalf of his constituents in District 14, 
which represents Briarwood, Cambria Heights, Hollis, Hollis Hills, Hillcrest, Jamaica,  
Jamaica Estates, Jamaica Hills, Kew Gardens, Laurelton, Queens Village, Rosedale, South 
Jamaica, Springfield Gardens and St. Albans. 

“Property taxes are essential to the function of New York City government, and the very 
collection of it allows our government to operate efficiently, but our property taxes are 
thoroughly and unmistakably regressive,” said Comrie. “It impacts negatively those who 
could least afford it, principally households with incomes under $100,000 a year.” 

According to the senator, most of his constituents make around $59,000. 

“Frankly those are most of the people I represent,” said Comrie. “People who are told for 
decades trying to raise a family, work full time, and saved up enough money to buy a 
house in southeast Queens... may be retired, and are maybe blessed enough to have a 
pension, alongside Social Security, are stuck, yet they are being hit with a flat tax with no 
correlation of their ability to pay.” 

Comrie also said he found it troubling that southeast Queens homes are some of the 
cheapest throughout the borough and the city with prices going for $400,000 to $500,000, 
but they are over assessed for taxes, while other neighborhoods aren’t evaluated at all 
sometimes. He added that nearly 30 percent of his district’s one-to-three family home-
owners pay some of the highest taxes at $6,000. 

“We’ve been in our home for over 28 years and we are now retired and we find that our 
taxes have increased significantly in the last few years and we consider it to be a  
hardship,” said Sharon Handy of Addisleigh Park, who read a letter from her tax-preparer  
husband. “Our current system puts too much weight on the estimated market value... 
which is the primary source used to calculate our annual property taxes.” 

The couple was afraid that one and two family homeowners who are retired would be 
forced out of their houses due to exorbitant taxes. 

City Councilman Eric Ulrich (R-Ozone Park), represented constituents from Belle Harbor, 
Breezy Point, Broad Channel, Howard Beach, Lindenwood, Neponsit, Ozone Park,  
Richmond Hill, Rockaway Park, Roxbury, South Ozone Park, West Hamilton Beach and 
Woodhaven at the event. 

“To say that the current system is regressive is an understate-ment,” said Ulrich. “It is not 
very transparent. It is not a fair process. It sometimes rewards the bad guys and punishes 
the good guys.” 

According to Ulrich, a property worth $915,000 in Belle Harbor was taxed $10,000, while 10 
properties in Park Slope ranging from $2.7 million to $4.3 million were also taxed around 
$10,000. 

“Currently, we tax less valuable properties at a higher rate and it disproportionately hurts 
communities of color and non-white districts across the city,” said Ulrich. “People coming 
[to Queens] for the American dream are finding it harder and harder to make ends meet. 
We have to do something.” 

Mathew Joseph, a Queens tax appraiser from Bellerose, offered some suggestions to fix 
the tax law. 

“All property should be assessed by the fair market value... that are beholden on ratios 
based on tax classes,” said Joseph. He also added, that “income producing property 
should be valued based on market income.” 

He also suggests that there needs to be a Department of Assessment for properties that is 
completely separate from the city’s Department of Finance. 

“This [Department of Assessment] will give the office strength, stability and independence 
from outside influence,” said Joseph. 















EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
Clive Williams, Chair, cwilliams@qcb13.org 

Angela Augugliaro, First Vice Chair 

Anup Ramnauth, Treasurer 

Marcia O’Brien, Second Vice Chair 

Jerry Wind, Executive Secretary 

BOARD MEMBERS  

Springfield Gardens 

Fay Hill  

Curlene Nelson 

Bellerose 

Angela Augugliaro 

Corey Bearak 

Mizanur Choudhury 

James Delaney 

Richard Hellenbrecht 

Michael O’Keeffe 

Ashok Satkalmi 

Lourdes Villanueva-Hartrick 

Jerry Wind 

Cambria Heights 

Bryan Block 

Barbara Clements 

Tanya Cruz 

Jonathan Logan 

Celeste Powers 

Steven Taylor 

Clive Williams 

Nantasha Williams 

Floral Park 

Charles Farruggia 

Seymour Finklestein 

Rhonda Kontner 

Laurelton 

Alain Berrouet 

Verdell Boncoeur 

Bess DeBetham 

Robert Glover 

Bonnie Huie 

New Hyde Park 

Pritpal Singh Walia 

Rosedale 

Kyle Bragg 

Delroy Dawkins 

Jackie Campbell 

Samuel Ellliott 

Vernal Holder 

Franck  Joseph 

Kangela Moore 

Marcia O’Brien 

Lorraine Gittens-Bridges 

Tameka Pierre-Louis 

Glen Oaks 

Anthony Kuncheria 

Mathew Thomas 

Bellaire 

Anup Ramnauth 

North Shore Towers 

Felice Hannah 

Facebook.com/QCB13 

Twitter.com/QueensCB13 QCB13 Board Office is located at  
219-41 Jamaica Avenue, Queens Village, 11428 

Phone  718.464.9700          Web qcb13.org  

Queens Village 

Isa Avery 

Mohamood Ishmael 

Andy Laine 

Peter Richards 

Sanu Thomas 

Nagassar Ramgarib 

 

 CONTACT US 
Mark McMillan, District Manager, mmcmillan@qcb13.org 

Maxine Brannon, Community Coordinator, mbrannon@qcb13.org 
Corey Ince, Community Associate, cince@qcb13.org 

QCB13 Board Office is located at  
219-41 Jamaica Avenue, Queens Village, 11428 

Phone  718.464.9700          Web qcb13.org  Facebook.com/QCB13 

Twitter.com/QueensCB13 

Liquor Licenses 

 Island Taste (Renewal) 
230-06 & 230-08 South Conduit Avenue, 
Rosedale 

 Century Super Buffet Inc. (Renewal) 
220-18 Hillside Avenue, Queens Village 

 Veloce Terminal 5 LLC (Renewal) 
JFK International Airport, Terminal 5 

 American Airlines, Inc. 
JFK International Airport, Terminal 8, 
Concorce C  

 OTG Managemnet JFK (Renewal) 
JFK International Airport, Terminal 2, 
Gate 21-22 


